Volume 5 Issue 2

Newsletter Date October 2007



Gem City Gun Club, Inc. 8865 Donlin Rd. Erie, PA Published for the Club Members - Who Together Comprise one of the Largest and Most Diverse Gun Clubs in the Tri-State Area



In this Issue

- State of the Club
- Commentary
- Bullseye Pistol
- Junior Rifle
- Trap Shooting
- Practical Pistol
- High Power Rifle
- Hunter Safety
- Daytime Indoor Range
- Gun Show
- Town Hall Meeting

GEM CITY GUN CLUB OFFICERS

President Dave Hanes Vice Pres.... Matt Dylewski Secretary . . . Joe R. Paradisi Treasurer . . . Joe J. Paradisi Membership. Gary Whitman Director Joe Lander Director Tim Bender Director . . . Ben Jendruczak Director Fred Harris Director . . . John Malmgren Editor Dave Hanes

STATE OF THE CLUB

THESE ARE VERY EXCITING times for this club. Several events and programs have taken place, or will take place in the near future, that draw positive attention to our club in the eye of the shooting community and hopefully in the general public's eye as well.

In addition to our great shooting sports menu and well-kept ranges, our outstanding Junior Rifle program has tuned out many fine young men and women with their demonstrable performances at Camp Perry - and beyond. We have a fine Hunter Safety Training program; we took part in

the PA 28th Inf. Div. reunion; our ranges provide an important training venue for many local, state, and federal law enforcement agencies; we plan on manning a booth at the upcoming Erie Outdoors Expo; and, a few weeks ago, we even made the front page of the Erie Times!

Now, I'm pleased to announce that on 17 November we will host a Town Hall meeting with Rep. Phil English and other local representatives, and probably a surprise guest that I can't name vet, who will field your concerns in a Q&A forum. I hope to see you there.

GEM CITY GUN CLUB NEEDS YOU!

Matt Dylewski

Dave Hanes

new directors. Please allow me to introduce such as Junior Rifle, Practical Pistol, Bullthem to you. New to the position of **Presi**-seve Pistol, High Power Rifle and Trap. We dent is Dave Hanes. New to the position of also have the indoor range open on Tues-Vice President is Matt Dylewski. Continu-days and Thursdays in the morning and ing on in their positions are Secretary Joe evening. R. Paradisi, Treasurer Joe J. Paradisi. Other **Directors** are: **Ben Jendruczak**, ties have come to a close and we could use Fred Harris, Joe Lander, John Malm- some help in getting them going. Namely gren and Tim Bender. Please be sure to 3D Archery is in need of a director. We thank these individuals for their time in also could use some help from our memberhelping to keep this club running smoothly. ship from those that may have NRA certifi-

ing range and we were able to run a suc-duction to Practical Shooting class. cessful Gun Show. We are also working on

exists because of YOU and no one else.

GEM CITY GUN CLUB has some and we also have several shooting activities

Unfortunately, a few of our activi-The past year has been a busy one cation in Basic Pistol and Rifle Training for Gem City. The Club was able to add a and can setup some basic training classes in new ventilation system to the indoor shoot- those disciplines. I am working on an Intro-

All of these programs can become a getting a booth at the Erie Outdoors Expo reality if we can get the help we need, but to be held at the new Convention Center. that all depends on you, our membership. The club is able to take care of So, if you have the time, please lend a hand these projects because of the work of the with an existing activity or offer to startup Board and also the continuing membership something new. The limits to what we can base that we are lucky to have. This club offer are only limited by the amount of help that we can get. Please stop in to a monthly We offer Hunters Safety classes meeting and let us know how you can help.